
 
 

Louisiana State Spring Testing 2018 
Recently parents of 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade 
students were invited to attend an informational 
testing meeting. In the spring of the 2018 school 
year our 5th graders will take the LEAP Test in a 
timed computer based format. Our 3rd & 4 th 
graders will continue to take paper based tests. 
Our teachers have introduced those in 
attendance to online testing tools and 
typing.com in preparation of spring testing.  We 
are asking parents to ensure 5th grade students 
take practice tests once a week on 
https:// wbte.drcedirect.com/LA/portals/la and 
to be sure they practice 3 ð 4 times per week on 
typing.com.  Independent student practice is 
essential to be ready for the online assessment.  
Families of students unable to attend may 
request a copy of the handouts provided after 
the meeting.  Send you request to your childõs 
homeroom teacher and we will send an 
additional copy home. 
The spring testing period for 5th grade online 
assessments opens April 9th and closes on May 
4th.  The testing window for 3rd and 4th opens on 
April 30 th and closes May 4th.  Parents will 
receive a flyer containing the exact dates and 
times for each individual test at a later date.  We 
will continue to provide updates regarding 
testing for each grade level as the information is 
available.  We encourage families to review home 
assignments daily and to contact teachers for 
conferences as needed. Working together we can 
ensure student success this year and in the school 
years to come.                            -  Mrs. Rome 

February Dates to Remember  
Feb. 7 ð Interims Issued  
              Raising Caneõs Night 
Feb. 9 ð Mardi Gras/Testing Rally 
               Gym (2:15 PM)  
               Snack Sale 
Feb. 12 - 16 ð Mardi Gras Holidays  
                      (No School) 
Feb. 19 ðPelicans STEM/Reading                    
               Rally Grades 3- 5  
               (10:00 -12:30) 
Feb. 23 ð Snack Sale 

March Dates to Remember  
March 2 ð Snack Sale 
March 14 through 20 ð  Spring  
                                        Book Fair 
March 15 ð No School / Parent  
                   Conference (4:00- 7:00)  
March 21 ð Spring Pictures 
March 22 ð Report Cards Issued 
March 23 ð Snack Sale 
March 27 and 28 ð Red Barn Farm 
March 30 - April 6 ð Spring Holidays  
                                 (No School) 

 
 
 
Volunteering at the Book Fair is one of the most 

fun and rewarding ways to help students 
become better readers! The Spring Book Fair 
begins Wed., March 14th and ends Tues., March 
20th. Any help is greatly appreciated.  Please 

contact Mrs. Broussard, the librarian, via email @ 
julie.broussard@jppss.k12.la.us  

or by school phone (504) 443-1236.  

https://wbte.drcedirect.com/LA/portals/la
https://wbte.drcedirect.com/LA/portals/la
https://wbte.drcedirect.com/LA/portals/la
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§DARE¨ing to resist drugs and violence 
By: Maya Essa, 5th Grader 

The fifth grade D.A.R.E . graduation was on Thursday, January 23rd. That morning, the 
fifth graders put on their D.A.R.E. shirts and headed to the gym for their graduation.  
First, Officer Corley explained to the parents and guests a little bit of what D.A.R.E. 

program is about. Next, Mrs. Rome, the principal, came to thank the parents for coming. 
We all stood up and said the Pledge of Allegiance. The §Drug Free girls¨ did one song 
and a cheer start the program. Then, the heart of the program included skits performed 

by the graduates. Later, Noah Richard and Kaylee Dublin read poems entitled 
§D.A.R.E. to Succeed¨ and §Death of an Innocent.¨ Near the end of the program, we 
surprised Officer Corley with some sweet cards telling him how awesome he is! We 

really hoped he liked reading them. Lastly, we thanked the parents and guests and took 
some pictures. I hope Officer Corley enjoyed it as much as I did! 

Congratulations to our honor roll 
students!  Keep up The Great 
work! 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pre -K News  

February is a very exciting month for the Pre-

K students. We will be participating in our first 

school parade on February 9th. The students are 

very excited about this event. This month we 

will be learning the letters Pp-Rr and the 

numerals 1-7. We will be learning in depth 

about Mardi Gras in New Orleans and then 

moving into our study of the Louisiana swamp. 

The Audubon Institute Swamp Express will be 

visiting the Pre-K students on February 28th, 

where they will get a close up look at different 

animals that live in our swamps.  

 



 Kindergarten News 
Hello family and friends! January was an 
exciting month of adjusting to days with no 
naps and then we had an icy weather 
experience!  We will begin February with 
�;�=�D�=�:�J�9�L�A�F�?���)�A�F�<�=�J�?�9�J�L�=�F�T�K��������th day of school. 
We will be 100 days SMARTER!!! We will do fun 
activities like counting out 100 pieces of fruit 
loops to make a necklace, writing 100 words, 
taking 100 licks of a lollipop  and many more! 
We look forward to learning about 
Punxsutawney Phil and the history of Ground 
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learn about different symbols and traditions.  
In science, we plan to explore shadows . 
In Reading, students are still working on 
handwriting, letter sounds and blending sounds 
in words. Many of our words now begin with 
consonant blends like cr , tr , br, dr and sl. 
These can get tricky, so please continue to 
practice reading with your child at home. 
Everyday we practice how to write complete 
sentences correctly, so we can become 

awesome writers. At home, challenge your 
child to write a silly or interesting sentence 
with a colorful matching picture.  
In Math, students continue to learn how to 
add two numbers together and write number 
sentences. Kindergarten will work on building 
fluency in knowing math facts up to 5.  
Parents can help their child at home, by 
playing games or making songs to review 
these math facts. We hope you have a 
wonderful and safe Mardi Gras Holiday ! 


